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Dear Pastors, Partners, and Praying friends, April 2025

This past month:

Thank you for praying for the evangelistic English classes we've been teaching at
Peace Baptist Church, the newest church plant here in Chile. Missionary Joe Taylor
and I'have been taking turns leading the class. We wrapped up the course with a special
graduation service for the students and their families, where Pastor Claudio Orellana
clearly shared the gospel. Please continue to pray especially for Pilar and Tomas, two
students who have heard the gospel multiple times and claim to understand it but have
yet to attend a church service.

I also had the privilege of teaching at the ladies' meeting at Grace Baptist Church in Padre
Hurtado, where missionaries Kyle and Hannah Shreve serve. Since it fell on International
Women's Day, | took the opportunity to share about how being biblically strong looks very
different from the world's definition of strength and success. We ended the meeting with
a sweet time of fellowship. I'm so grateful for opportunities like these to get to know
women from other churches and encourage them in their walk with the Lord.

Another highlight from this past month was traveling to Panama for the Vision Baptist
Missions regional conference for missionaries serving across Latin America. What a
blessing it was to reconnect with friends | hadn't seen in over two years! There were 27 of
us serving in seven different countries—some still in language school, others planting
their first church, and others preparing for furlough. It was a privilege to learn from one
another and to be both encouraged and challenged through the sessions, which

Praises spoke to our personal, spiritual, and ministry lives.
o Graduation at Peace Baptist
o Ladies’ Meetings This Coming Month:

* VFLARegional Conference The Multiply Conference, organized by Chile Baptist College, is an annual event designed

to equip and challenge local churches and believers in the areas of evangelism,
Prayer RequeSts discipleship, and Ieagership training. Please pray that lasting fruit will cgme from this

o Pilar &Tomas year's conference. Also, pray for the various Easter outreach activities that the churches

* Fruitfrom Multiply Conference across Chile will be holding. Thank you for staying connected with all that God is

e Easter Outreach doing in Chile!
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